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   Parent Governor Election
Thank you to all four of our parents

who put themselves forward for

nomination of parent governor.

All the candidates would have

contributed immensely towards our

school. However, we are very pleased

to announce that Alistair Marshall

received the majority of votes.

Thank you also to all our parents

who sent back their ballot slips.
School Drop Off
Please note that there isn’t a member

of staff on the playground in the
morning until 8.45am. If your child 

arrives earlier than this and is in the 

playground on their own, they will be put

into the breakfast club and you will be

invoiced. If you are late dropping 

off in the morning, you MUST come into

school to sign the late book. This is not to 

name and shame (honestly!!) but to

ensure that your child has got safely into

the building. Occasionally, there is no-one in the

office and we do not want children 

waiting on their own. These measures are 
in place to keep all our children safe.  
Barn Dance
Friends of St. Mary’s are organising

a Barn Dance at the Village Hall on

Saturday 10th November. More 

details to follow soon.  

Macmillan Coffee Afternoon





Thanks to all who supported this event by sending in cakes or by buying them (or both!) We raised an amazing £203. Well done everyone! 





Sainsbury’s Bag Pack





On Saturday 22nd September, Elicia and 


Gabriel joined Mrs Morris, Mrs Cowburn 


and Mrs Butcher at Sainsbury’s to bag 


pack to raise money for the Armistice 


Project. We raised £107 in an hour. 


Rewards will be given to Elicia and Gabriel 


at the end of half-term Celebration Assembly.  





Special Events  - PLEASE READ!!


Friday, 5th October - Lancashire Evening Post to photograph the reception class (watch out for the photo in the paper)





Tuesday 9th October – Tempest Photography


in to take family, individual and whole school photos. We would like to invite all the pre-school children in at 8.35am in their sweaters for a whole class photo if they can possibly make it.





Friday 12th October – Harvest Lunch (invites to be sent out to families) Please could the children bring in donations of dried foods/tins to be made into harvest parcels/gifts for the people of our community before then if possible?       





Wednesday 17th October – OPEN DAY from 10am until 6pm





Thursday 18th October  - Whole school Mass at 


9. 30am and Celebration Assembly in school at 2.30pm





Friday 19th October – INSET day.








